
 

Wildcat Weekly - Sept 9-13 2024 



Week of Monday September 9 to Friday September 13 

 

Follow us on Twitter @AllSaints_DPCDSB 

 

Principal: Mrs. K. Mountjoy 

Secretary: Bonnie Meo 

Superintendent of Mississauga South Schools:  Mr. Drago Radic 

Trustee: Mr. Herman Viloria  



Wildcat Week at a Glance 

 

Monday September 9  - 

Snack Program Begins 

Tuesday September 10 -  

 

Wednesday September 11 - 

Firefighter's National Memorial Day  

Thursday September 12 -  

School Behaviour Assemblies 

Friday September 13 -  

Verification Forms Due 

Upcoming Events 

Please note: Monday, September 16th is a PA Day for Reorganization. 

September 16 - 20: Book Fair 

September 19: Picture Day 

September 19: Open House 

September 19: Intermediate Wellness Conference for Wellness Champions 

September 20: Terry Fox Marathon of Hope 

September 23 - 27: Truth and Reconciliation Week 



September 24: Fire Drill #1 

September 30: Orange Shirt Day 

Important Information 

 

Verification Forms 

Student verification forms were sent home today, Friday September 6. We ask that you kindly review all 

information to ensure that it is correct. Please ensure that all phone numbers are accurate in case we 

need to contact you should your child be sick at school. The GF 086 requires parent signatures as well. 

Please sign the all the required sections.  We have also sent out an electronic version of the form so 

parents can access all the attached links. Please return the verification package to your child's teacher by 

Friday September 13, 2024. 

Snack Program 



Please note that we will be starting the Snack Program again, starting September 9th. The Program is 

available to all students from kindergarten to grade 8. Participating students will have access to the 

snacks from their classrooms and will be distributed by the teacher on an as need basis. Rest assured 

that the food items are nut free and no sugar added products. Items that can be available include fresh 

fruit such as apples and clementines as well as apple sauce and healthy grains such as crackers and 

granola bars.  

Please be advised that we do not charge for the program. All Saints strives to build on student success 

with programs like this.  Thank you to our staff who generously share their personal time and efforts to 

support the program.   

Parish Information 

 

St. Ignatius Loyola Parish 

2300 Burnhamthorpe Road West 

Mississauga, ON L5L 3T6 

Phone: (905) 820-1444 

Fax: (905) 820-6879 

www.st-ignatius-loyola.com 

Pastor: Fr. Edward Curtis 

Associate Pastor: Fr. Alex D'Silva 

https://www.st-ignatius-loyola.com/


Trustee Message 

 



 



 



 



 



Staffing 

 

The beginning of each school year is always marked by unexpected changes which require all of us to be 

understanding, accommodating and flexible. The September school organization is based on projected 

enrollment prepared by the Board’s Planning Department. Such enrollment projections determine the 

number of teachers assigned to the school and consequently the grade and class configurations. In the 

event that student enrollment falls below or increases above projections, an adjustment to the number 

of teachers assigned to the school follows, which in essence may affect the placement of your child. 

Therefore, as we start the year, staffing is still tentative and until actual numbers are realized and 

assessed, reorganization of classes is a strong possibility. If we need to reorganize the school, it will take 

place on Monday, September 16, 2024, our PA Day. You will be notified ahead of time if changes need to 

be made. 

 

School Secretary: Bonnie Meo 

Early Learning Team: Mrs. Matai, Mrs. Ceravolo, Ms. Yuzwin and Mrs. Giovino. 

French Immersion Team: Mme Packalen, Mme Pires, Mme Martinson, Mme Ambal,  Mme Prifti, and 

Mme MacDonald (PT) 



Primary Grades: Mrs. Gabaldon, Mrs. Compisano, Ms. Vogel, and Mrs. Doret 

Junior Grades:  Mrs. Doret, Mrs. Poirier, Mrs. Lima, and Mrs. Fleitas 

Intermediate Grades:  Mrs. Fleitas, Mrs. Reale and Mrs. Caves 

ASD Special Education Classroom: Mrs. Mayer (Classroom Teacher), Mr. Mayer (CYW),  Mrs. Watler, Ms. 

Wicken and Mrs. Miskow (ERWs).  

Special Education Team: Mrs. Cicerone, Ms. Sousa, Mrs. Giesen (SERTs) & Mrs. Dutra and Mrs. Sherriff 

(ELL) 

Librarian/ESL: Mrs. DaCosta 

Planning Time Teachers: Mrs. Sherriff, Mrs. Dutra, Ms. Sousa, Mme MacDonald (FI) and Mme 

Czechowska (FSL) - LTO Mme Pankiw 

Educational Resource Workers: Mrs. Pammenter, Mrs. Lawson, Ms. Gibson and Mrs. Holden  

Support Services Staff: Dr. Henry (School Psychologist);  Mrs. McKillop (Speech & Language);  Mr. Hamid 

(Social Worker);  Ms. White (Child and Youth Worker) 

Custodial Staff:  Mrs. Papa; (Head Custodian) 



School Hours 

 

School Begins: 8:45am (Outside yard supervision ~ 8:30 - 8:45am) 

Recess A: 10:15 am  - 10:30 am 

Lunch: 11:50 am - 12:50 am (Students Lunch ~ 11:50 - 12:10 / Outdoor Recess ~ 12:10 - 12:50) 

Recess B: 2:10 pm - 2:25 pm 

Dismissal: 3:15pm 



Catholic Education Week Prayer 

 

The new school year offers us an opportunity to reflect upon our personal, academic and spiritual 

growth and to set some new goals. 

 

The theme chosen for the upcoming 2025 Catholic Education Week is: 

 

Catholic Education: Pilgrims of Hope 

"We must fan the flame of hope that has been given to us." 

 

Catholic Education Week is held each year in May in our 29 Ontario Catholic school boards. It will run 

from May 4 – May 9, 2025. 

 

By living as peacemakers – Vivent en artisans de paix 

God of love, 

You sent your Son, Jesus to show us how to be peaceful people. 

We pray for peace in our world, peace in our relationships and peace in our hearts. 

Jesus, Prince of Peace, where there is conflict and tension, show us the way to be peacemakers and 

peace-givers. 

Help us to speak with words that calm and heal. 

As pilgrims of hope, may your peace be the path we walk, and the goal toward which we journey each 

day. 



We ask this, God of peace, in the name of Jesus, our Lord. 

Amen. 

Virtue for September 

 

Each month we celebrate a virtue. The Virtue for September is Faith. 

FAITH is the great virtue of believing in God and trusting that God is with us. FAITH believes the 

incredible, sees the invisible and receives the impossible. A faithful person believes that God's plan 

includes the right to be safe, cared for and included, especially at school. Our faith, helps us to 

remember the importance of God in our lives, and calls us to deepen our relationship with God, when 

things are going well and when they are not. 

From the perspective of the Catholic Graduate Expectations, a person of faith ... 

• Knows the saving story of the Christian faith 

• Speaks the language of life 

• Prays and worships God 



Our Daily Prayer for September: 

Let us now pray for the grace and strength to be people of faith 

People who can truly believe that God's plan for us  

includes the right be safe at school. 

AMEN 

2024-2025 School Year Calendar 

 



September Medical Reminder: 

 

If your child has a medical condition, please ensure that the school is aware of it by submitting the 

proper forms and medication as soon as possible in September. Parents are responsible for ensuring that 

all medications and forms are updated for any student who requires medication to be administered at 

school. If your child requires medication, please have the necessary forms completed and return them, 

along with any medication, to the office as soon as possible. Forms are available in the office. Please 

remember to check the expiry dates of all medication before bringing them to school. 



Anaphylaxis 

 

As we begin a new school year, we would like to inform you that All Saints Elementary, is an allergen 

aware school. There are pupils in attendance who suffer from severe and life-threatening allergies to 

certain foods, such peanut and nut products. Exposure to the smallest quantities can cause severe life-

threatening reactions. 

Anaphylaxis is a severe and life-threatening allergic reaction. The most common allergens triggers are 

food, insect stings, medications, exercise and latex. An anaphylactic reaction involves symptoms from 

two or more body systems. The safety and well-being of all of our students is a priority. 

In order to ensure the safety and well being of all pupils, we request that you NOT send any lunches or 

snacks that contain peanuts and or tree nuts, including peanut butter substitute products (if possible). 

Please make sure that all of you children's caregivers are aware of the food restrictions. Please avoid 

sending food for birthday or special occasions. There are many alternatives such as stickers and pencils. 

Should there be a specific allergy concern in your child's classroom, information will be shared by the 

classroom teacher. 

We appreciate your cooperation in supporting a safe learning environment for all pupils. 



Asthma Awareness 

 

We would also like to remind families that All Saints school continues to participate in "We Share the Air", 

a scent sensitivity awareness campaign. There are students in attendance who suffer from life-

threatening asthmatic conditions to air pollutants. Exposure to even minimal odours may cause a 

potential life-threatening reaction. 

Very common triggers are: perfume, cologne, scented products, personal care, such as hairspray. The 

safety of our students is priority. In order to ensure the safety and well-being of all students, we request 

that our school community refrain from wearing scented personal products, complying with our Scent 

Free Zone Campaign at school and all school events. We appreciate your cooperation in supporting a 

safe learning environment for all students. 



Concussions and Head Injuries 

 

Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board has developed a Concussion Policy and Guidelines for 

students who have been diagnosed with a concussion by either a medical doctor or nurse practitioner. 

School staff cannot diagnose a concussion. Anytime a student reports to the office with a head injury, 

the parent/guardian will be contacted and the incident will be entered into the school’s “Documentation 



of Head Injuries” log. This is precautionary only, and we ask that you check your child when he/she gets 

home for any signs of a concussion or illness. We will also encourage you to go onto our school website, 

where a brochure containing information about Concussions is provided. Again this is a precautionary 

measure and for information purposes. 

Transportation 

 

All bus information for the current school year is available through the STOPR 

website: https://www.stopr.ca/ 

 

To receive updates on whether your child’s bus is running late, please subscribe to STOPR at 

https://businfo.stopr.ca/Subscriptions/Login.aspx 

 

Please check the Region of Peel's Transportation Department's website at www.stopr.ca for more 

information on bussing eligibility and to subscribe for email alerts regarding bus delays or cancellations. 

Twitter @STOPRinfo Phone (905) 890-6000 or 1 (800) 668-1140. Special Education Transportation: 905-

890- 6362.  

 

https://www.stopr.ca/
https://businfo.stopr.ca/Subscriptions/Login.aspx
https://www.stopr.ca/


All Saints only has Special Education Transportation for the current school year. No courtesy bussing will 

be offered. 

Click here: to Access your Transportation Information 

 

https://businfo.stopr.ca/Login?ReturnUrl=%2FSubscriptions%2FChildTransportInfo


 



International Languages Program 

 



 



Attendance Verification 

 

It is important for students to be at school on time and ready to work. When students are late they miss 

important information and routines. We realize that throughout the year there will be times that your 

child will be away from school. 

 

SafeArrival is an application within SchoolMessenger that will allow parents/guardians to report their 

children’s absences in one of the following three ways: 

• SchoolMessenger App 

• SchoolMessenger website https://go.schoolmessenger.ca 

• Toll Free number 1-844-435-3440 

What is SafeArrival: 

• SafeArrival is an absence management system that improves student safety. 

• It supports school staff to follow up on unexcused absences. 

• It allows parents and/or guardians to notify the school in advance about an upcoming absence. 

Benefits: 

• Better Attendance Management for Enhanced Student Safety 

https://go.schoolmessenger.ca/


• Faster and Easier Attendance Management 

• Simplified Parent Reporting Tools 

• Accessible, Convenient and Secure 

• Automated Key Tasks With SafeArrival Administrative Tools 

In the event that your child is late or absent, please use one of the three ways to access Safe Arrival. 

Students who arrive late to school must proceed to the office to get a late slip. 

Child Safety 

 

The Child and Family Services Act compels educators to report any issues that may compromise a child's 

welfare. If a staff member suspects any issue that may affect a child's safety, then Children's Aid Society 

(CAS) must be contacted. It is our Legal Obligation as employees of the school to report any suspicions 

directly to the Children’s Aid Society. It is not the role of educators to investigate. That is CAS' role. CAS, 

not the school, informs parents directly of the issue. 



Catholic School Council 

 

The School Advisory Council is comprised of parents, a school faculty member, a non-teaching 

representative, as well as an appointed parish community representative. The aim of the council is to 

support school activities and students through involvement and fundraising. We are always looking for 

new parents to join our School Council!  

All council meetings will be taking place in person however if you wish to join virtually, a link can be 

requested through the main office. More information on the election process and council dates will be 

coming shortly. We look forward to meeting you and coming together to make this year an exciting one 

for our students. We are ready to make changes to the school to make it even better but we need your 

help and your creative ideas. 

 

For this year's Catholic School Council Election Nomination Forms please contact Mrs. Meo at the school 

to request an Election Nomination Form. Electronic copies were sent out on Wednesday. 



 

1 - Dpcdsb Community Bulletin Board 

 

2 - DPCDSB THRIVE in Community Newsletter   

 The DPCDSB Mental Health and Well-Being Team has created a THRIVE Community Newsletter to be shared with staff and 
families each month.  

 A link to the September edition of the THRIVE newsletter is enclosed: THRIVE in Community Newsletter – September 2024 

https://www.dpcdsb.org/parents/community-bulletin-board
https://www3.dpcdsb.org/Documents/Thrive%20in%20Community%20-%20September%20%202024.pdf
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